
Holy Trinity Orthodox Church - Sisterhood Meeting – August 6, 2017 

Opening Prayer: The meeting was called to order by President Bev Kistner with the singing of “O Heavenly King.” There 
were 10 members present.  Fr. Chris was not available due to his participation in the council meeting going on at the 
same time. 

Secretary’s Report: June 11th, 2017 minutes were read by Mary T. There were no additions or corrections and a motion 
was made by Mary Sue M. to accept the minutes, 2nd by Julie W.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer was not present but the April, May and June account summaries were passed around 
and reviewed. 

Pastor’s Report: In the absence of Fr. Chris, there was no Pastor’s report.  

Council Rep Report: JoAnn S. reported on the same day’s council meeting.  Bids on the cemetery driveway extension 
came in too high so the project has been dropped. The hail damage insurance check came in for $20,866.  $200 has been 
donated to the Chetek tornado victims.  The Matt Fall family has donated memorial money from his funeral to be used 
to extend the sidewalk all the way around the church.  A request was presented to paint the church bathrooms.   

Old Business:  Both fundraisers went well.  Tupperware sales brought in $470 and the garage sale brought in $362.  
Thank you to those who headed them up or helped.   

New Business: We will again be selling cheese curds at the Moon Lake Thrashing Bee on August 19th and 20th.  Sign-up 
sheets are posted.  Since Ben Wojcik will be attending college, he will no longer be our church cleaner.  Anyone 13 or 
older who is interested can apply.  A checklist of weekly cleaning tasks plus training will be provided for the new cleaner 
or cleaners.  The Harvest Festival posters are completed and can be picked up for posting in various communities.  
Frozen cabbage rolls will be made; Mary Sue will coordinate and set a date closer to the end of the month.  A pre-dinner 
job list was passed around for sign-up.  This year, we will be making the cabbage rolls for serving on Friday.  Saturday will 
be used to complete all other jobs.  A motion was made by Bev K. to serve water instead of Kool-Aid, 2nd by Mary Sue.  
Motion carried.  An anonymous donation of fresh corn has been offered for the dinner.  It will be delivered to the church 
cut off the cob and frozen.  We will be serving corn instead of green beans this year.  Cranberries will be served at the 
main counter.  Advertising will need to begin soon.    

Bake Sale:  

 August 13th, 2017:  Mary Sue M., Renee M., Lynnae N., Sally N. 

 September 17, 2017:  Harvest Festival 

 October 8, 2017:  Kara O’Connell, Krista Ottinger, Melissa Roessler, Debbie Rogers 

Next meeting: October 1, 2017 

Adjournment: Motion was made by Lynnae N. to adjourn; 2nd by Mary Sue M.  Motion carried. Meeting closed with the 
singing of “It Is Truly Meet”.    

Respectfully Submitted, 

Mary Timm, Secretary 


